
Clerk to the Council:                      Yapton and 
Ford Village Hall 
Morgan Taylor                                      Main Road, 
Yapton 
Telephone 07592835344                                                West Sussex 
BN18 0ET 
Email: clerk@fordwestsussex-pc.gov.uk 
________________________________________________________________ 

Dear Councillor        

I hereby summon you to attend a parish meeting of Ford Parish Council. Meeting to 
be held on Tuesday 23rd July 2019 at 7.30pm in Yapton and Ford Village Hall, 
Small Hall.   
                                          
Morgan Taylor 
Clerk to the Council & Responsible Finance Officer 

Ford Parish Council Meeting 

1. Apologies for absence  

2. Declarations of Interest 
Members are reminded that they are required to make a declaration in relation to any 
item on this agenda in which they may have any personal or prejudicial interests 

3. Co-Option of New Councillors  
New councillor(s) to be co-opted 

4. Minutes from May meeting 
To agree the minutes of the last meeting as a true and correct record 

5. Police Report 
Update from Cllr S Langmead  

6. Finance  
To receive a report on the Councils financial position and authorise payments. In 
connection with the audit arrangements for local councils and the Annual Return must be 
completed by the Parish Council. 
a) Cashbooks to be signed by Chairman 

7. Chairman’s Allowance 
To review and approve the Chairman’s Annual Allowance 

8. County Councillor report  
County Councillor J Pendleton may be present to give a report 

NEXT MEETING:   
Ford Parish Council – Tuesday 17th September 2019 at 7.30pm, Yapton and 
Ford Village Hall, Small Hall 



Parish Meeting March Agenda continued…. 

9. District Councillor Report  
Cllr A Worne & Cllr H Jones may be present to give a report  

10. Chairman’s update  
Cllr Trevor Ford 

11. Memorial Garden 
Update from Cllr D Smith.  

12. Allotments  
Update from Cllr S Langmead 

13. Community Resilience Plan 
Update from Cllr Ford  

14. Planning Applications  
None  

15. Report on Village Hall Management Committee meetings  
Cllr D Ambler may be present to give a report 

16. Footpath Report  
Cllr D Armstrong 

17. Correspondence 
a) Home Start – Thank you letter 
b) JNR – Invoice to be approved 
c) Consultation on ‘Public Open Space’ and ‘Arun Parking Standards’ Supplementary 
Planning Documents 
d) Arun Gypsy and Traveller and Travelling Show-people Site Allocations Development 
Plan Document (G&T DPD) Consultation 2019 – ISSUES AND OPTIONS 
e) Arun District Design Guide Supplementary Planning Document (SPD) – Parish and 
Town Council Consultation 
f) Street Naming Flyer 

18. Requests for Donations  
a) St Marys Church 

Meeting Closed. 
OPEN FORUM  

N.B.  any matters arising will be noted and added to agenda for next meeting to 
discuss 

1. Matters Arising – None 

NEXT MEETING:   
Ford Parish Council – Tuesday 17th September 2019 at 7.30pm, Yapton and 
Ford Village Hall, Small Hall 



Our Ref: G&T DPD 2019 
Dear Ford Parish Council Morgan Taylor 

Arun Gypsy and Traveller and Travelling Showpeople Site 
Allocations Development Plan Document (G&T DPD) 
Consultation 2019 – ISSUES AND OPTIONS 
In accordance with Regulation 18(1), I am writing to inform you that 
Arun District Council is undertaking a consultation on the first stage of 
its Gypsy and Traveller and Travelling Showpeople Site Allocations 
Development Plan Document (G&T DPD) from 8th July until 5pm on 2nd 
September 2019. 
You are strongly advised to respond directly in your own words to the 
consultation via the council's consultation portal which may be more 
efficient and accurate https://arun.objective.co.uk/portal and not 
rely on inputting of responses. Please see https://www.arun.gov.uk/
gypsies-and-travellers for more information. 
Alternatively, please submit a written response via a response form to 
localplan@arun.gov.uk 
If you have any queries about this letter, please contact 
localplan@arun.gov.uk or telephone 01903 737500 and ask for Planning 
Policy. Thank you for your assistance with this matter. 
Yours sincerely 
Kevin Owen Planning Policy & Conservation Team Leader 
ARUN DISTRICT COUNCIL 
REGULATION 18 NOTICE: GYPSY AND TRAVELLER AND TRAVELLING 
SHOWMEN SITE ALLOCATIONS DEVELOPMENT PLAN DOCUMENT – ISSUES 
AND OPTIONS CONSULTATION 
The Town and Country Planning (Local Planning) (England) Regulations 
2012: Preparation of a Local Plan (Regulation 18 (1): Issues & Options 
public consultation on Arun Gypsy and Traveller and Travelling 
Showpeople Site Allocations Development Plan Document (G DPD) – 8th 
July until 5pm on 2nd September 2019. 
Arun District Council is consulting on the G&T Arun Gypsy and Traveller 
and Travelling Showpeople Site Allocations Development Plan 
Document (G&T DPD) – ISSUES AND OPTIONS. The G&T DPD safeguards 
and allocates sites to meet identified Gypsy and Traveller and 
Travelling Showpeople accommodation needs for the District, outside 
of the South Downs National Park. The DPD will cover the plan period 
2018-2036. You are invited to comment on what the plan should cover 
and contain. 

https://u6693381.ct.sendgrid.net/wf/click?upn=cIaYt3yySgxz9QbICXte4m1aS2lu5kYJgYuGPm8AcuG-2BlzEg2h-2Bo5w1AFxlNTo3g_KXQejKARnrxTU3LFQAAnxDF8gmdiBNdPp4IXbIMlJLdG4rPJk32l8pZ-2FArQf597sGznwsfOm8Ob-2By9Xe9ZK4wUeoOqycsMBxLzqToudIisDw5v8t6WQipG8c-2B0442ekd-2BU7VoBsR90U-2Bgn2qCK7mFBkH4xgsnUhIvA4qAcRwrtXnJkVe6vgeY9ZSS5FGrWTvGKkx-2B5Zc6U6eSzoWFaHL2dw44GaN5gUpgn2ynXBivIc-3D
https://u6693381.ct.sendgrid.net/wf/click?upn=cIaYt3yySgxz9QbICXte4rMiAeInbqh-2BDthPSJMmDkOjkhiKwhUkf8b9-2FKEdMblnisS-2BG-2Biu5zKov9RsorR2Jg-3D-3D_KXQejKARnrxTU3LFQAAnxDF8gmdiBNdPp4IXbIMlJLdG4rPJk32l8pZ-2FArQf597sGznwsfOm8Ob-2By9Xe9ZK4wUw7URi-2FSbDXrofu6zEZmpiUCAyrs0jTkDIXMiz-2FP-2BoI-2BlmxDpH-2FU-2BYTxaPVNl43al0a2E4McqaUWeOeAf1a09VFKoj-2Fju1-2B-2BTzfVP7e-2FXoYSh9dCSnzOoBisu9mD5DdJKYbRdmVUxBuRkUYHKrLwow-3D
https://u6693381.ct.sendgrid.net/wf/click?upn=cIaYt3yySgxz9QbICXte4rMiAeInbqh-2BDthPSJMmDkOjkhiKwhUkf8b9-2FKEdMblnisS-2BG-2Biu5zKov9RsorR2Jg-3D-3D_KXQejKARnrxTU3LFQAAnxDF8gmdiBNdPp4IXbIMlJLdG4rPJk32l8pZ-2FArQf597sGznwsfOm8Ob-2By9Xe9ZK4wUw7URi-2FSbDXrofu6zEZmpiUCAyrs0jTkDIXMiz-2FP-2BoI-2BlmxDpH-2FU-2BYTxaPVNl43al0a2E4McqaUWeOeAf1a09VFKoj-2Fju1-2B-2BTzfVP7e-2FXoYSh9dCSnzOoBisu9mD5DdJKYbRdmVUxBuRkUYHKrLwow-3D
mailto:localplan@arun.gov.uk
mailto:localplan@arun.gov.uk


The G&T DPD Issues and Options, Sustainability Appraisal and other 
supporting documents will be publicised at: Online on the Council's 
website: https://www.arun.gov.uk/gypsies-and-travellers 

• Bognor Regis Town Hall 
• Arun Civic Centre and Arun Libraries 

Library Opening Times Angmering Monday to Wednesday 1pm-5pm and 
Thursday to Saturday 9am-1pm Arundel Monday to Wednesday 
1pm-5pm and Thursday to Saturday 9am-1pm Bognor Regis Monday 
9.30am-7pm, Tuesday to Thursday 9.30am-6pm and Friday to Saturday 
9.30am-5pm East Preston Monday to Wednesday 1pm-5pm and 
Thursday to Saturday 10am-2pm Ferring Monday, Tuesday, Thursday and 
Saturday-9am-1pm and Wednesday and Friday 1pm-5pm Littlehampton 
Monday 10am-7pm, Tuesday to Thursday 10am-6pm, Friday 10am-5pm 
and Saturday 10am-4pm Rustington Monday to Friday 10am-5pm and 
Saturday 10am-2pm Willowhale, Aldwick Monday to Friday 10am-5pm 
and Saturday 10am-2pm 
All comments must be received by 2nd September 2019 (by 5pm) and 
can be made by: 
email to: localplan@arun.gov.uk online at: https://
arun.objective.co.uk/portal by post (using the comments form) to: 
Planning Policy and Conservation, Arun District Council, Arun Civic 
Centre, Maltravers Road, Littlehampton, BN17 5LF 
Please note that anonymous comments will not be accepted – all 
comments received will be included on our website (including your 
name but not your address or email details). 

https://u6693381.ct.sendgrid.net/wf/click?upn=cIaYt3yySgxz9QbICXte4rMiAeInbqh-2BDthPSJMmDkOjkhiKwhUkf8b9-2FKEdMblnisS-2BG-2Biu5zKov9RsorR2Jg-3D-3D_KXQejKARnrxTU3LFQAAnxDF8gmdiBNdPp4IXbIMlJLdG4rPJk32l8pZ-2FArQf597sGznwsfOm8Ob-2By9Xe9ZK4wTIYjdcunbbJKN-2BYtkrQ7gNJVElpn-2BjzTNbHLlvYPcCh2oukq2k3I1qz6KCZ-2FPkr9m39eK-2Ftgp35MYullKahe6weO-2FNQedACewVxL-2FF2DlWK7wCF0GHOEvbCc7PkUUcJlBkXAJ5KyXl-2BNwWIYTKmmLQ-3D
mailto:localplan@arun.gov.uk
https://u6693381.ct.sendgrid.net/wf/click?upn=cIaYt3yySgxz9QbICXte4m1aS2lu5kYJgYuGPm8AcuG-2BlzEg2h-2Bo5w1AFxlNTo3g_KXQejKARnrxTU3LFQAAnxDF8gmdiBNdPp4IXbIMlJLdG4rPJk32l8pZ-2FArQf597sGznwsfOm8Ob-2By9Xe9ZK4wYV58jJxmHBlFSsGvJISdmx9cmC7uhCmHozQoU-2BimovOUoYdyJzsIFYJl4i-2BAJngAMJfw3hXEkiDJXKwytOJgC5X14v1IleIESgKgQcGucVw0s0ZJslgh-2Bg-2BhpqtWTMTacc-2B0EswQGGsMYbVt-2BaVPSg-3D
https://u6693381.ct.sendgrid.net/wf/click?upn=cIaYt3yySgxz9QbICXte4m1aS2lu5kYJgYuGPm8AcuG-2BlzEg2h-2Bo5w1AFxlNTo3g_KXQejKARnrxTU3LFQAAnxDF8gmdiBNdPp4IXbIMlJLdG4rPJk32l8pZ-2FArQf597sGznwsfOm8Ob-2By9Xe9ZK4wYV58jJxmHBlFSsGvJISdmx9cmC7uhCmHozQoU-2BimovOUoYdyJzsIFYJl4i-2BAJngAMJfw3hXEkiDJXKwytOJgC5X14v1IleIESgKgQcGucVw0s0ZJslgh-2Bg-2BhpqtWTMTacc-2B0EswQGGsMYbVt-2BaVPSg-3D


Our Ref: Our Ref: Consultations – Public Open Space Supplementary 
Planning Document and Arun Parking Standards Supplementary 
Planning Document 
Dear Ford Parish Council Morgan Taylor 

Consultation on ‘Public Open Space’ and ‘Arun Parking 
Standards’ Supplementary Planning Documents 
We are writing to inform you that Arun District Council has published 
the above documents for consultation from 2nd July 2019 until 5pm on 
25th July 2019. It is intended that these documents will establish the 
standards expected in terms of the provision open space, playing 
pitches, indoor and built facilities, as well as parking and cycle storage 
and spaces to be provided in new developments. Hard copies of the 
document and response forms can be found at the libraries within Arun 
District and the reception desks at Bognor Regis Town Hall and the Arun 
Civic Centre, Littlehampton. They are also available on the council’s 
website:- 
https://www.arun.gov.uk/supplementary-planning-guidance 
The Representations Procedure is enclosed with this letter. You are 
strongly encouraged to respond using the council's consultation portal 
as the most efficient and accurate way to capture your representation: 
https://arun.objective.co.uk/portal http://arun.objective.co.uk/
portal 
If this is not possible, we will also accept written responses by post, or 
email responses submitted to: localplan@arun.gov.uk 
You are included on the Councils database for consultations on plan 
making in Arun having returned written consent under the GDPR notice 
to you in May 2018. If your details have changed or you no longer wish 
to be consulted on plan making, please let us know and we will make 
any necessary changes. If you have any queries about this letter, please 
call 01903 737500 and ask for Planning Policy & Conservation. 
Yours sincerely 
Kevin Owen Planning Policy & Conservation Team Leader

https://u6693381.ct.sendgrid.net/wf/click?upn=cIaYt3yySgxz9QbICXte4rMiAeInbqh-2BDthPSJMmDkPSAIRnRrrswvHV3j9MCdoTmASQMUo-2FWZsW0siiCUfrLA-3D-3D_KXQejKARnrxTU3LFQAAnxDF8gmdiBNdPp4IXbIMlJLe9Oeowsj45VUoH-2Bxrc7AcyjfFVul4VZU8OT9URTLUUE7tAw8O1NB2VfRfEbwKKMJi78BdRsN8oLqd1INMTMBE2W77F1wEO-2BoPDdRHB2qUjA-2ByE3yB-2FzVGc7inTt4DEVrqgn8xu374WA5gksrzVPEJFl6NZ42jSG18-2FwcNxaFTIEKjuhKfOE3s9snWw7Gm8rJg-3D
https://u6693381.ct.sendgrid.net/wf/click?upn=cIaYt3yySgxz9QbICXte4m1aS2lu5kYJgYuGPm8AcuG-2BlzEg2h-2Bo5w1AFxlNTo3g_KXQejKARnrxTU3LFQAAnxDF8gmdiBNdPp4IXbIMlJLe9Oeowsj45VUoH-2Bxrc7AcyjfFVul4VZU8OT9URTLUUE-2B1cn9UqxDj2Wru81A1SKKfU3m7t9PrhNY7W628cbIq1Uw0H3Gp4-2Bi49xjDQIkd9aM2eooqH4GrRDnHpX9qi3e4iJTpSZ4E-2FWDXL-2BN0aeLmBiHGO9noGABW-2F68CtOxDPZuU-2FUNBQfiX722Ga9NsDEVo-3D
https://u6693381.ct.sendgrid.net/wf/click?upn=IPW0BWBS4obVWnPtj7HMMlzUtEtjuRQZ4X3oFExwyST-2F99HRWdC5c5-2BuQhPfYKIm_KXQejKARnrxTU3LFQAAnxDF8gmdiBNdPp4IXbIMlJLe9Oeowsj45VUoH-2Bxrc7AcyjfFVul4VZU8OT9URTLUUE-2BRR2dy9MlcbSWun6JoLUS4zF-2ByZoFKWWUR0pkymEyPNUnrvygg5Tx4Qg-2FWDnU5kb1mJqDKOvOOFo04ZcjUZmIhBc1TKvlxwlKbB2WLDcG4ShiWJgMtfp-2BBAmTYGZKIGEeCAZd2p-2FxM-2B1x8fm7QmLvc-3D
https://u6693381.ct.sendgrid.net/wf/click?upn=IPW0BWBS4obVWnPtj7HMMlzUtEtjuRQZ4X3oFExwyST-2F99HRWdC5c5-2BuQhPfYKIm_KXQejKARnrxTU3LFQAAnxDF8gmdiBNdPp4IXbIMlJLe9Oeowsj45VUoH-2Bxrc7AcyjfFVul4VZU8OT9URTLUUE-2BRR2dy9MlcbSWun6JoLUS4zF-2ByZoFKWWUR0pkymEyPNUnrvygg5Tx4Qg-2FWDnU5kb1mJqDKOvOOFo04ZcjUZmIhBc1TKvlxwlKbB2WLDcG4ShiWJgMtfp-2BBAmTYGZKIGEeCAZd2p-2FxM-2B1x8fm7QmLvc-3D
mailto:localplan@arun.gov.uk








Ever wondered where street 
names and numbers come from?

Street names and numbers are the responsibility of a dedicated team at Arun District 
Council.
Before new roads are named, we consult with:
• Royal Mail
•  West Sussex Fire & Rescue Service and the Ambulance service
• Local Ward Councillors
• Town and Parish Councils
To help us to create new names we are putting together a list of ideas, which can have 
district-wide themes or have a more specific connection to a town or parish.

Why are we engaging with town and parish councils?
Because we would like the public to be involved with the process!
We would like suggestions for potential names that are original and ideally meet at least 
one of the following:
•  Commemorate local history, places, events or culture, particularly relating to the site of 

the new development
•  Honour notable local, national or international people, especially if they have links to 

that specific area of the district, who have been deceased for twenty five years or more
• Commemorate national and international events
•  Recognise local wildlife, flora, fauna or natural features native to the district.                                                                                         

What happens next?
At the end of the consultation, we will look at all the suitable ideas and place all 
suggestions into a database for future street naming purposes.
Previous example:
•   North Toddington & Kingley Gate Developments, Littlehampton – named after local 

men who lost their lives during conflict in WW1, local members of the Suffragette 
movement, historic local landowners and businessmen.

Developers will have the final say in the naming of a site following any consultation procedure.

nlpg@arun.gov.uk  www.arun.gov.uk/street-naming-numbering



PAYMENT ADVICE
To: JNR Computer Services

Harbour Office
Pier Road
Littlehampton
West Sussex
BN17 5LR

Customer Ford Parish Council
Invoice Number INV-01863

Amount Due 912.96
Due Date 28 Jun 2019

Amount Enclosed  

Enter the amount you are paying above

Registered Office: Harbour Office, Pier Road, Littlehampton, West Sussex, BN17 5LR.

TAX INVOICE
Ford Parish Council
Attention: Yapton and Ford Village Hall
Main Road
Yapton
BN18 0ET

Invoice Date
11 Jun 2019

Invoice Number
INV-01863

Reference
INV-01725

VAT Number
777607583

JNR Computer Services
Harbour Office
Pier Road
Littlehampton
West Sussex
BN17 5LR

Description Quantity Unit Price VAT Amount GBP

Microsoft Office 365 Premium Edition 1.00 112.80 20% 112.80

Microsoft Office 365 Enterprise E1 License 4.00 72.00 20% 288.00

IT Support 1.00 320.00 20% 320.00

Domain name renewal
fordwestsussex-pc.gov.uk

1.00 40.00 20% 40.00

Subtotal 760.80

TOTAL  VAT  20% 152.16

TOTAL GBP 912.96

Due Date: 28 Jun 2019
We accept BACS and direct bank transfers. Our banking details are:
Bank: National Westminster Bank PLC (NATWEST)
Account Name: JNR Computer Services
Account No.: 70793395
Sort Code: 60-13-18




